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WINTER  2014 

 

Dear Resident, 

 

After reviewing all options and proper due diligence, I am pleased to report that a contract to 

renovate the Police Department building has been awarded and work is expected to begin in 

January. Construction should take approximately eight months. During the process, the Police 

Department will be based at the Laurel Hollow police station on Moores Hill Road. The 

telephone number remains the same.  Many thanks to Deputy Mayor Charlie Goulding for his 

extra efforts and oversight dedicated to the project. We expect a timely and successful 

conclusion to the project. 

 

UPDATES 

    

 Village Office:  We continue to review options for its location both in the Village and in the 

Hamlet. Our preference is to keep it in the Village and expect to make a decision by early Spring. 

     

 PBA:  The current contract with our police officers expires May 31, 2015.  Preliminary talks, led 

by Deputy Mayor Goulding and Police Commissioner Sheehan, are under way. Police 

Commissioner Seth Lublin has also been a great help in the process. 

    

  Chief Cronin:  The Chief’s contract also expires May 31, 2015 and talks are being held with 

him as well. 

     

We look forward to new contracts that are agreeable to all. Needless to say, we will let you know 

the outcomes in the Spring letter. 

 

 

On behalf of the Board, I wish you wonderful holidays and Happy New Year. 

 

 

Rosemary 
 

Rosemary Bourne, Mayor 

 

      


